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.EMOTIONALITY vs REALITY 
Assessing Modern Marriages 

The more than one-half 
million divorces and annul
ments which occur annua.lly in 
our society along with the 
popular trend toward "free . 
love" arrangements are a mea
sure of the declining status 
of marriage. Disenchantment 
and loss of affection 'among 
married couples is becoming 
widespread and young people in 
general are losing confidence 
in the marriage institution. 
The ineffectiveness of mar~ 
riage, however, is not due to 
the concept of marriage or its 
functions; the problem lies in 
the failure of courtship prac
tices and the disruptive so
cial changes our society is 
experiencing. 

The mass media has pro
moted a distorted image of 
love and romance that en-

. courages totally unrealistic 
demands and expectations in 
marriage and family life. Ro
mantic love, a sort of social
ly approved temporary insanity, 
makes it extremely difficult 
to choose a marriage mate 
wisely. Provided one is ~ 
good m~rriage ·risk, there .are 
probably thousa'n.ds of people 
with whom the individual could 
establish a good marriage re
lation ship . . 

But according to a tenet 
of the romantic cult there is 
one and only one individual -
for each of us. Presumably, 
destiny has de.creed that
~ventually we will meet the 
perfect boy or girl. This 
fantasy minimizes the need 
for couples to adjust to each 
other's differences. If they 

- must adjust, there is the dan
gerous . implication that they 
were wrong for each other in 
the first place. . 

Another unhealthy aspect 
of the romantic cult is the 
belief in love at first sight, 
which emphasizes physical ra
ther than character attributes. 
From all that is known about 
successful marriages, charac
ter and personality traits and 
similarity of cultural and so~ 
cial background .are clearly 
more important to a good mar
riage than physical attraction 
alone. 

The recreational nature 
of courtship also creates the 
tendency during courtship for 
couples to exhibit a juven.ile : 
behavior· pattern of "fun and 
games" without any serious 
communication concerning such 
questions as where they will 
live, whether or not the pro
spective wife will work .out
s'ide the home, and attitudes 
towards chil~ rearing. When 
dating, couples go places and 
do things that are exciting, 
and they create exotic expec
tations about their . lives that 
are difficult to match in the 
long run marriage. The mar
riage may be seen as a failure 
if it does not preserve all 
the ecstasy and thrill of · 
courtship. • 

The disaffective values 
resulting from rapid social 
change have lessened the 
ability of marriage to be 
psychologically supporting 

(cont. p.2) 

From the 
Editor's Desk 

" Oppression is . 
Worse than Death " 

Since. its beginning, 
The Islamie Party has been 
concerned about the condi
tions of people who are 
treated unjustly and are 
deprived of their rights, 
regardle-ss of their reli
gious or ideological per
suasions. As part of our 
continuing organizational 
development to show the 
practical implications of 
the Islamic movement, we 
recently resolved to acti
vate our Department of 
Oppressed Peoples Affairs. 
This department, as defined 
in the Party's constitu
tion, is "responsible for 
keeping abreast of the af
fairs that affect the lives 
of minorities, indigent~ 
and o~pressed people~ and 
recommending steps The Is~ 
lamic Party can take to 
render assistance." 

American Muslims in 
general have given most of 
their attention to building 
a movement and organization 
for the ultimate establish
ment of Islam as a way of 
life. Much of the emphasis 
on ipternal development of 
the Muslim community has 
probably fostered th_e mis
understanding that Muslims 
are not interested in the 
struggles of the oppressed 
peoples out~ide ~heir ranks 
This, however, is not the 
case, for one of the objec
tives of the -Islamic move
ment is to bring about a 
system based on social jus
tice and equity in' human 
affairs. 

Allah in ·the Holy 
Quran has addressed Mu'slims 
on behalf of the suffering 
masses: "And why should 
you not fight in the cause 
of Allah and of those who, 
being weak; are ill-treated 
and oppressed?" (IV: 75) 

(cont. p.2) 
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Muslim-Christian Historic M~eting 
As a pioneering effort to 

open new horizons of bilateral 
cooperation between the Muslim 
and Christian worlds, the 
Seminar on Islamic-Christian 

.Dialogue bet~een the Libyan 
Arab Republic and the Vatican 
State represents an historical 
milestone in interfaith com
munications. The seminar, 
held in Tripoli, Libya from 
February -1-5; was called by 
the MEDITERRANEAN NEWS "a pos
itive step forward and a gen
uine attempt on the part of 
the Libyan Arab Republic to 
heal at least some of the 
wounds fourteen hundred years 
of mistrust and misunderstand
ing must pave inflicted on 
both religions." 

Reflecting the views of 
the Libyan government, Mr. 
Ahmed Shahati, Secretary of 
Foreign Affairs in the Arab 
Socialist Union, said in a 
newspaper interview: nwe want 
the Muslim and Christian 
worlds to adopt a positive 
stand towards human causes, so 
as to create better conditions 

· for peaceful co-existence and 
cooperation among peopl,e and 
safeguard world peace in a 
spirit of responsibility." 

In a pre-seminar an
nouncement, the newsletter of 
the Libyan Embassy in Washing
ton, PROGRESSIVE LIBYA, also 
explained -the signi£icance of 
the talks: ''We ... realize that 
colonialism sowed the seeds of 
division between Muslims and 
Chris-tians. As we desire to 
open a new chapter with the 
Christian world, we look for
ward to find all possible . 
means of mutual cooperation 

against atheistic trends that 
permeate our world, and 
against politic~! trends pro
moted by World Zionism in its 
attempt to gain the Chr-istian 
public opinion .... " The news
letter noted further, "A sem
inar such as this will pro
vide us· with a unique oppor
tunity to present the true 
image of Islam, as advocated 
by the Libyan Arab Republic, 
in its progressive and human
istic concept ... " 

The framework for the se
minar was developed by a joint 
Libyan-Vatican committee. 
Four areas of discussion were 
agreed upon: (1) Can religion 
be an ideology of life?; 
(2) Social justice--an outcome 
of belief in God; (3) Common 
bases of belief in Islam and 
Christianity and areas of 
agreement in all aspect of 

: life; (4) How can we remove 
the prejudices and lack of 

cont. p.2 Supplement. 

IPNA Head Meets With OATHAFI 
While attending the 

Islamic-Christian Seminar in 
Tripoli, Libya as the national 
head of a grass-roots Islamic 
movement whose members are 
primarily former Christians, 
the Amir of The Islamic Party, 
Y. Muzaffaruddin Hamid, held 
a second meeting with the 
Libyan president, Col. Muammar 
al-Qathafi, at the headquar
ters of the Revolutionary Com
mand Council. The first 
meeting was held in November, 
1972. ' 

The Amir gave a report on 
the efforts of Muslims in the 
Un.ited States to solidify 
their ranks and make meaning
ful lives for themselves in an 
unislamic environment. He al
so acknowledged the new edi
tion of the English transla
tion of the Holy Quran · dis-tri
buted by the ,Libyan government 

and app+auded the support Col.· 
Qathafi · has given Muslim lib
eration struggles in the Mid
dle East and Africa. 

Col. Qathafi, who heads 
the Revolutionary Command 
Council, reaffirmed his con
cern for the Muslims in the 
United States and the prob
lems of oppressed people in 
general. The two leaders 
agreed that con.tinued c~mmuni
cations should exi~t between 
the Libyan government and The· 
Islamic Party in North America; 

The Amir's trip to Libya 
was highlighted in interviews 
by Tripoli's two daily news
papers, AL-FAJR AL-JADtp ·and 
AL-JIHAD, and the weekly jour
nal, AL-HAWAR. He answered 
questions about Islamic acti
vities in the United States 
and the history and program of 
The Islamic Party. 
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MARRIAGE ••• Cont. from p .1 

and- -socially gratifying. In 
an atmosphere that urges in
dividuality rather than col
lective achievement within 
the family, one can only ex
pect marriages to be plagued 
by personality conflicts, 
disputes over finances, con
flicts over preferences in 
life-style, -and tensions over 

· relationships with in-laws. 
Without a ·clear definition of 
marital roles and mutual en
couragement, marriage will 
naturally be less able to 
adequately meet the personal 
needs of the spouses. 

THE ISLAMIC PERSPECTIVE 

Marri~ge is a universal 
institution that fulfills a 
variety of personal and social 
needs. It allows individual 
sexual gratification while re
gulating the social function 
of sexual behavior. It legi
timizes the children that are 
produced by a mating couple. 

OPPRESSION ••• cont·. from p.l 

At another place He de
clares that oppression is 
''worse than death. " (I I: 
217) Prophet Muharmnad 
(peace and blessings be 
upon him) instructed his 
followers to correct injus
tice and wrong-doing with 
force, but if that was not 
possible to speak out again 
against it, and that was 
not possible to at least 
hate ~t in their hearts. 
Hence, the sincere believer 

Hence, the sincere be
lievers have a divine obli-

. gation to struggle against 
social and political tyran-
ny wherever it is found~ whe
ther in Africa, Asia, Middle 
East, Europe, Latin America, 
or North America. Similarly, 
they are obliged to cooperate 
with others in removing the 
corrupt and exploitative 
forces that dominate the lives 
of people. 

Such legitimation is necessary 
for the operation of any sys
tem of rights and obligations 
concerning inheritance and 
care for the young and the 
aged. Marriage also estab
lishes a socially significant 
relationship between the re
spective ~el.;ltives of 'the_ 
spouses. 

Whatever meanings people 
assign to marriage, the values 
and purposes of wedlock take 
on a special meaning when they 
are intertwined with the idea 
of God and conceived as reli
gious cormnitments_. · The objec
tives ~f marriage in Islam can 
be classified under - three 
broad categories: multipli
cation and perpetuation of the 
human race, preservation of 
morals ~nd chastity, and deve
lopment of love and service. 

Because Islam considers 
marriage a very serious com
mitment, it has prescribed 
certain measures to make the 
marital bond as permanent as 
humanly 'possible. With piety 
as the basis of mate selection, 
the parties must strive to 
meet the co~ditions of proper 
age, general compa~ib~l~tY., 
free consent, and honorable 
intentions. The relationship 

AL- ISJ.Ail -

between husband and wife is 
described as that of a garment , 
and its wearer. The Quran 
~ays that a wife· is raiment 
for the husband, and the hus
band is raiment for the wife 
(2:188). A garment provides 
protection, ·~omfort, and orna- . 
ment. ·rt is the closest thing 
to a person besides his or her 
own self. A husband and wife 
bound together by th~ · "love · 
and ten.derness" (XXX: 21) that 
Allah has put between them are 
surely garments for eacn . 
other. 

However, !siam goes much 
further than this by setting 

_ a course of behavior for hus
bands and wifes. The consum
mation of marriage creates new 
roles for the parties coqcer
ned. Each role is a set .of 
equitable, proportionate 
rights and obligations. The 
husband has the responsibility 
for the . full maintenance of 
the wife, a duty which, he must 
discharge cheerfully, without 
repr-oach, injury, or condes
cension. He is also ~ormna;ded 
to show her kindness, respect 
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ME_ETING 

••• cont. from p.l Supplement 

trust which continue to .sepa"" 
rate us? Each side, repre
sented by a team of twelve 
scholars from their respective 
religious communities; de- · 
livered research papers on 
each subject. 

The Islamic delegation 
was headed by the Libyan Min
ister of E.ducation, Dr. M. 
Ahmed Ash-Sharif, and the 
Christian delegation was led 
by Cardinal Sergio Begnodoli, 
President of the Vatican's 
Secretariat for Non-Christians. 
In the opening address in · 
which he welcomed the semi
nar's participants, Dr~ Sharif' 
noted that the dialogue was 
being _held "on the soil where 
the September Revolution was 
staged to restore the glory 
of Islam and to liberate hu
manity from all forms of in
justice and servitude. This 
revolution," he said, "has 
stressed, in its humanitarian 
goals the immortal spiritual 
values which safeguard the 
dign~y of man wherever he is 
·and respects his right to 
freedom, jUStice, and peace. II 

Cardinal Begnodoli told 
the gathering ~ in his opening 
remarks, ''We admire the ef-

. forts of the Libyan Arab Re
public in making the seminar 
a reality." Calling for a 
continuation of the dialogue 
between Islam and Christianity 
he emphasized: "We should act 
now so that the coming genera
tions may follow us to help 
make justice and peace domi
nate . the world." 

Delegations attending the 
seminar included scholars and 
clergymen .from the United 
States, Yemen, The United Arab 
Emirates, Afghanistan, Algeria, 
Guinea, Japan, Denmark, Iran, 
Malta, Palestine, Syria, 
Switzerland, Yugoslavia, Por
tugal, Romania, The Vatican, 
Turkey~ Egypt, Iraq, Nigeria, 
Togo, The Soviet Union, Moroc
co, and Lebanon. A large num
ber of observers, journalists, 
and other invited guests were 
also in attendance represent
ing forty-five countries 
throughout the world. 

Some ·of the observers 
from the United ·States were 
Y. Muzaffaruddin Hamid . (The 
Islamic Party in North Ameri
ca), Dr. Muhammad Abdul Rauf 
(The Islamic Center, Washing
ton, D.C.), Dr. Jamal al-Bar
zinji ( National Muslim Co
ordinating Council), and 
Iqbal Yunus (The Muslim Stu
dents' Association of the U.S. 
and Canada). 

During a discussion ses- . 
sion in which questions and 
comments were entertained from 
the audience, Y. Muzaffaruddin
Hamid of The Islamic Party 
took the opportunity to raise 
some concerns about the prob
lems new Muslims face in 
America trying to live an 
Islamic _life. He particularly 
drew attention to the reli
gious discrimination and in
justices against Muslim pri
soners and government employ-
,ees, and requested a resolu
tion by the conference to re
quest U.S: authorities to give 
total religious freedom to the 
Muslims as is done for ·Chris~ 

tians and Jews. 
On the second day of the 

seminar, Col. Muammar .al
Qathafi~ Chairman of- the Re
volutionary Command Council 
and President of the Libyan 
Arab R~public, address?.d the 
assembly. He discussed sev
eral subjects -on Islam and 
~nterreligious relationships 
"not from the Muslims' point 
of view, but from my ·own." . 
The Libyan leader commented: 
"Had the Muslims fully com
prehended the Quran, had the 
Christians fully comprehended 
the Bible, and Jews fully com
prehended the Old Testament, 
they would have discovered no 
basic difference necessitating 
war." 

At the close of the semi
nar, the two parties issued a 
twenty-four point statement of 
resolutions and recommemda
tions that reflected a mutual 
attempt to erase c~uses of en
mity and misunderstanding. 
Two paragraphs of the joint 
declaration created an uproar 
in pro-Zionist circles around 
the world. .The WASHINGTON 
POST described -the repercus
sions of the statements as a 
"setback" in ''the vatican's 

carefully cultivated relations 
with Jews and Muslims." 

The first statement 
(point 20) agreed to "distin
guish between Judaism and 
Zionism," calling the latter 
"a racialaggressive movement, 
foreign to Palestine and the 
entire Eastern region." The 
other statement (point 21) re-
affirmed the right of the 
Palestinian people to return 
to their homeland; rejected 

, Judaization, partition, and 
internationalization of Jeru
salem; denounced violation of 
sacred shrines; requested 
freedom of all detainees in 
occupied Palestine; and de
manded liberation of all oc-

. cupied territo~ies. 
The Vatican, in its daily. 

newspaper L'OSSERVATORE ROMANO 
said that it could not accept 
the two statements "since . 
their contents does not cor
respond in essential points 
with the .position, well known 
to all, of the Holy See it~ 
self." However, the resolu
t1ons were ' jointly prepared 
and all four Christian members 
of the drafting commit·tee 
spoke Arabic fluently. _ In 
fact, ~ne of the Christian 
committeemen, Father Francois 
Abou Mokh, was an Arao. _A 
National Catholic News Ser- · 
vice report said that Father 

· Abou Mokh "signed each page 
of the joint statement" and . 
"was sympathetic to the views 
expressed in the controver
sial paragraphs but reCO$
nized that there was a dif~ 

ference between his own views 
and the public position of 
the Church." 

In another resolution 
(point 17) the ~ording gives 
the wrong impression that . 
both parties.. have agreed that 
Muslims should not call Chris
tians to Islam and vice versa. 
Actually, the recommendation 

, is calling for a cessation of 
deceptive means of conversion 
as was discussed during the 
conference proceedings. One 
example was a Christian mis
sionary group establishing a 
school or hospital in a Mus
lim village, and then allow
ing access to these institu
tions only to persons who 
convert to Christianity. 
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Birthday· of-the 
Prophet 

March 1.3, 1976 
"MU'hammad is not the father of any of your men, ·but .he is the Messenger of .. , 
God and the lash of the Propheis. And . God has full knowledge of all things" 

(fhe Qur'an, 33 : 40) 
" There is no prophei after me " (The Pr<>phet Muhammad) 

.·The Benefactor of Humanity: 
The foremost thing advo

cated by Prophet Muhammad 
(peace and blessings be upon 
him)- wa-s · that all men should 
acknowledge Allah as their 
only Lord 'and Master, the only 
deity worthy of worship, and 
the ~only Sovereign. They 
should offer wo~ship to none 
other, not only in matters 
generally regarded as strictly 
falling within the ,realm of 
religion, but in all others as 
well-~even ~n what are r~gar- .. 
ded as purely worldly matters
only the law laid down by 

- Allah should be followed, re
cognizing Him as the only 
source of legislation. 

The other thing taught by 
the -Holy Prophet was that 
man's mistaken beliefs that he 
is independent of Divine Guid
ance and is not accountable 
f~r his actions should be 
ended. Every single indivi
dual should regard himself~as 
accountable to Allah for all 
his actions, and in the same 
way .all human organizations, · 
whether family, class, nation, 
or government, should also be 
made aware of their collective 
accountability to Allah. The 
very conception of man's sta
tus and role on earth, which 
the Holy Prophet propounded, 
was none other . than man being 
Allah's vicegerent (deputy). 
All of man's authority is de~ 
legated and he is not sover
eign, but is answerable to 
Allah in regard to the manner 
in which he exercises this 
authority. 

The two concepts--Sover
eignty over ihe uqivers~ being 
vested in Allah alone; and man 
being Allah's vicegerent on 
earth-~provided a basis for 

human unity and fraternity, 
the .like of which cannot be 
furnished_ by other means. No 
doubt men do organize them-

. 'selves on the basis of race, 
language, color, country, eco
nomic interest, or some other 
basis, but all tnese by their 
very nature divide humanity 
into groups with conflicting 
outlooks and interests. 

·. Even if there is at any 
time some unanimity of thought 
or action among such groups, 
it is only temporary ~nd for ,..,~ .. ·~ 
self ish~ purpose-s~. J ''Conf r ict -
and confrontation are integral 
elements of such groupings and 
their logical result is injus
tice. The only way to do away 
with that injustice is that 
the whole of mankind should be' 
made to agree to give its wo~
ship to Allah alone, and by 
developing the consciousness 
of ultimate accountability to 
Him should be brought to the 
path of justice and fairness. 

The Holy Prophet provided 
a solid moral base for a uni
versal human brotherhood which 
he -founded on the twin con
cepts of Divine Sovereignty 
and- human vicegerency. · He 
made family ar)d personal life, 
art and literature, business 
and trade, politics and admin
istration, domestic and inter
national relations, war and . 
peace--in short, all human 
activities--subject to moral 
principles and absolutely de
nied the validity of any as
pect of life to be exempted 
from moral obligation oi re~ 
straint. 

These were the main prin- , 
ciples of the reforms carried 
out by P.rophet Muhammad (peace 
and blessings be upon him). · 
The practical method he _adop-

A Commemoration -

ted for putting them into 
action was to begin with the 
'reform of individuals. 

He was aware of the fact 
.that social reform ultimately 
boils down to individual re
form and that even the best 
systems cannot be successfully 
administered by men of weak 
and unreliable character. The 
harm done to any system by the 
personal weaknesses of its 
adherents can never be stopped 
by paper reforms. No ·matter 
how . fin~ any scheme of reforms 
niay look on paper, when it 

· comes to the question of car
rying them out -·one has to de
pend on .individual worke~s. 
If they should -happen to be 

· susceptible .to human weakness, 
s~lfishness, and prejudices, 
and lack true faith and firm
ness of character, then no 
amount of precaution can pre
vent cor·ruption from setting 
in, coming from directions 
which one would never even 
think of in most cas'es. 

It was for thi-s very 
reason that Prophet Muhammad 
(peace and blessings be upon 
him) devoted all his efforts 

- to the preparation of such in
dividuals who -could best carry 
out the intended reforms in 
accordance with his program. 
These men had the fear of 
Allah inculcated in them and 
could therefore abstain from 
evil under all circumstances. 
When given positions of au
thority they could be trusted 
to be impartial and just. If 
tpey entered into any business 
trans~ctions with others they 

(cont. p.4) 
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BEWARE! 

BILA,LIAN NEWS 
MARCH 5, 1176 

This knowledge and the ever 
unfolding events themselves 
prove that Chief Minister. 
Muhammad is the answer to 
the prophesy of the return of 
Christ (the Crusher or evil.), or 
the long - awaited Messiah of 
the Christians and · Jews, and 
the Mahdi of the Muslims -
the One who is to renew and 
revive religion· and bring about 

· a universal Government of 
Peace. 
What is taking place today 

actually has no real parallel in 
history, but it is hinted at in the 
history of the rise of Islam 
under the leadership of 
Prophet Muhammad (peace be 
upon him ) of Arabia of near 14 
centuries ago and his · 
successors. Certainly that rise 
can be seen as a sign of our rise 
today. 
The rise of Islam of near 14 

centuries ago was limited. In_ 
the fulfillment of Divine 
Prophesy, our rise today i~ 
universal and · unlimiteg. 

p.26 
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The Cornm.unity Mosque Gets Support 
The FriePds of Community 

Mosque sponsored an open 
house on Sunday, February 22, 
to celebrate the recent pur~ · 
chase of the Community Mosque 
Complex facilities. Approxi
mately 250 guests of the 
Greater Washington, D;C . . 
Muslim communi~y participated. 
The program included several 
brief addresses, . refreshments, 
a tour of the building, and a 
film exhibit of past Community 
Mosque activities. Approxi
mately $1000 ·was donated for 
the support of the Mosque. 

Bro. Miraj ' Siddiqi, Exe
cutive Director of The Fri~nds 
of Community Mosque, outlined 
a comprehensive plan for the 
Muslim community 1B deve1opment 
in the Washington, D.C. area~ 
Some of the projects he men
tioned included a Mosque spon
sored Credit Uriion, A Muslim 
Immigration and Refugee Ser
vice, a Housing Project, a · 
Muslim Cemetary and Funeral 
Home, a Muslim Community Hos-

pital, .~_n Anti-defamation 
League, and a Muslim Directory · 
Bro. Siddiqi also called for 
more cooperation among Muslim _ 
organizations, a liason with 
the Islamic Secretariat Jedda, 
and more dialogue with Muslim 
prisoners. 

The Friends of Community 
Mosque is a group of sincere 
brothers and sisters who want 
to create stronger bonds of 
brotherhodd and.mutual assis~ 
·tance among the Muslims of 
.Metropolitan Wash!ngton, D.C. 
They recognize the important 
role of the mosque institution 
in reaching these ends, and 
want to make the mosque the 
focal point of the Muslim com
munity's life ~ The- offi~ers 
of The Friends of Community 
Mosque are Bro. Muhammad Shu
aib (Retired Vice-President of 
The World Bank), Honorary 
Chairman; Bro. Abdo S. Ahmed 
(President of The Islamic So
ciety o~ . Washington), Vice
·chairman, and Bro. -Miraj Sid
diqi, Executive Director . . 

HELP ME ... PLEASE! 
My brothers and -,sisters, I 

pray to Allah that this letter of 
love, peace and respect will find 
you, your families and associates 
in the best of health • . Let me 
state plainly that I!m a Sunni Mus
lim student in Islam, striving on 
the path of Allah, ~nd believing in 
His last Apostle, Prophet Muham
mad ibn AQdullah (peace be upon 
him) of 1400 years ago. I am in
carcerated here in Upstate New York 
in Clinton Prison where I am ser
ving 10-20 years and patiently 
waiting for an appeal to come 
through so that I may be able to 
prove my innocence before a more 
enlightened jury. 

I am presently being unjustly 
held in solitary confinement be
cause of a conflict with some so
called Black Muslims, and · for the 
propagation uf the Sunnah of Allah~ 
I've been held here in this cell 
for almost a year, and am k~pt· ip 
it for 24 hours a day without being 
gi~en access to the outside showers, 
clean bed linen, clean clothes, 
recreation, the law library, reli
gious practices and counseling. 
1 have to take birdbaths from the 
jail wash sink~ 

I practice my faith and per
form execises inside my cell. I 
~m poor and without the necessary 

funds to purchase soap, food, etc. 
These people are forever trying to 
sneak druggish chemicals into my 
foo~-which makes me forever aware 
of what I put in my mouth. They 
are also trying to starve me out by 

.constantly feeding me swine and 
other ~arbage. I have lost a great 
deal of weight (from 145 to 116 lbs) 
and my health is not that good. 

I am twenty-four years of age 
and come from a poor socio-economic 
background. I reali~e how hard it 
is out there trying to make ends 

•meet towards survival. " But I am 
forced .to ask you for some charity 
in food, that's if I'm not a burden, 
and tha·t you are able to help me in 
my plight here. So could you please 
send me some wheat bread, cheese, 
fruits (no can. . or jars), nuts (no 
raisins) and pastries, 'or if pos
sible some health tea (or herbs) and 
sugar. 

I will appreciate this food 
with much kin'dness and gratitude, 
and may the Blessings and Light of 
Allah shine on you a thousand times. 
If you cannot help me please refer 
my name and address to -someone who 
can, if possible. Remember my plight 
and respond soon! 

R. Williamson #75A-795 
Unit 14, Cell 16 
Box B 
Dannemora, N.Y. 12929 

BEHIND 
THE 

WALLS 
Some inmates have raised them
selves above the dehumanization of 
the penal system. They have be
come men of faith, men of strength; 
they have become MUSLIM. Therein 
lies their true rehabilitation. 

The Islamie Party receives hundreds 
of letters from Muslim prisoners 
across the country requesting 
Qurans, Hadith, prayer books, and 
other Islamic literature. 

PLEASE HELP US HELP THEM BY SEND
ING BOOKS OR A TAX DEDUCTIBLE 
CONTRIBUTION TO: 

fhe Muslim Prisoner 
Book Fund 

~/o 'The Islamic Party 
770 ParK"Rd. N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 2oo1o. 
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would prove ·scrupulously 
honest. They were reluctant 
in enforcing ·any personal 
right .or seeking compensation 
for any per~onal wrong done 
to them, but they were quick 
to secure the rights of others 
and compensate for their 
wrongs. They would not make 
use of their intelligence, 
wisdom, power or ability to 
deceive others and deprive 
them of some rights or for any 
other selfish interest, but 
only in the service of truth, 
justice and well-being of 
humanity at large. 

Today · one hears cries for 
. a "new system" but people fail 
to understand, how could you 
have a new system if it is 
only the same old system with 
just a different appearence 
covering the same basic short
comings which brought about 
its down fa 11. It would be the 
same system against whose 
disease mankind is in ·search 
of a cure. Human sovereignty, 
disregard of Divine injunc·- · 
tions and lack of fear of 
Allah, national and racial 
discrimination, the selfish
ness of nations and classes . . 
in political and economic·· 
matters, and the exercise of 
control over men's affairs by 
people who lack the fear of 
Allah--all these are the basic 
evils which, if they continue 
to prevail, w-ill certainly 
lead mankind to disaster. 

Reform can come only with 
those principles which were 
not just put forth by Prophet 
Muhammad (peace and blessings 
be upon him), but which also 
were applied and enforced in 
practice with eminent success. 
The Holy Prophet was the 
greatest- benefactor of hu
manity because no other has 
accomplished such a task, and 
a mercy to mankind because 
neither the effectiveness nor 
applicability of his princi
ples have been lost. May the 
blessings of Allah forever 
be upon him. Amen~ 

~··;a. ..... !" 

------~--Letrers_· ________________ __ 

Brothers, I've found the let
ters of the Jan-Feb 1976 issue of 
AL-ISLAM quite provocative, espe
cially the one from Trinidad. As 
the lone Muslim on the island of 
Eleuthera, apd one of the few Mus
lims in the Bahamas, I was not sur
prised to find other brothers and 
sisters seeking the truth of Islam 
and being led astray by the dis
torted teachings of the late Eli
jah Muhammad. As a Muslim who has 
been confronted by many false 

,teachings, and once confused by 
these distortions, I will try to 

.relate my experiences in the hope 
that they may shed iight on these 
false teachings ahd lead back some 
of those who might have been di
verted from the straight path. 

I embraced Islam on my return 
to the Bahamas after pursuing 
seven years of higher education in 
the U.S. This may not seem pecu
liar, but there are virtually no 
·Muslims in the Bahamas. I studied · 
with a lone brother who projected 
himself as a reformer, and since 
I did no.t know any better I fol- .. · ., 
lowed him. The brother, as I foun~ 
out· later, was· self-centered, ego
tistical, and vindictive. ' He was 
interested only in furthering his 
own personal ambitions, in the 
name of Islam. 

The Bahamas gains most of its 
revenue from tourism. More than 
one million persons, including a 
few Muslims, pass through these 
islands each year. One person I 
met was a "Moslem". He insisted 
that the correct pronunciation was 
' 'Moslem" and that he followed the 
teaching of Noble Drew Ali, who was 
supposedly a prophet and a re-incar
nation of Prophet Muhammad (God for
bid!) • They have their own "Holy 
Koran". This unbeliever was from 
the Moorish Science Temple of 
Americ·a. 

Shortly afterwards I met a 
Bahamian brother whom I knew in New 
York. He too stated that he had 
embraced Islam. After looking at 
his bald head; bow tie, and tight 

Nay, We hqrl the Truth 

suit (a strange sight since he wa~ 
at 9ne time an Ebony magazine model) 
and listening to a long tirade on 
white people, . I knew the rest of 
his story. I'm sure you do too. 

Then arrived the long awaited 
Islamic literature from Pakistan; 
a~ least I thought it was Islamic. 
It was from the Ahmadiyya Movement 
which was recently declared non
Muslim by the Pakistani government. 
'The Qadian section of this group 
proclaims that the founder, Mirza 
Ghulam Ahmad, was a prophet and the 
Promised Messiah, although the La
hore section called him a reformer. 

There are also t he Bible 
• ff • " . 

,quot1ng Muslims • This group, 
based in New York, insists that one 
must follow the undistorted 
teachings of the Torah in its Ara
bic text (which they alone sup
posedly have), the •practices of 
Prophet Abraham (which they also 
claim to have), the teachings of the 

, Mahdi (a past leade r ·from Sudan), 
and believe that their P!esent _lea- -
der is the grandson of the Mahdi. 
They insist-; tha~ Mq.s1_~!Jl~ -w..ean ~ar.·,, 
rings, nose . r_;~ngs 2 and ~tri~al m~rks.: 
This group is none other than the 
Ansaru Allah Community (also called 
~ Nubian Islamic Hebrews). 

After associating with all 
these people, it may seem sur- · 
prising that I am not in a mental 
asylum. I accidentally s"tumbled 
across the address of The Islamic 
Party, wrote to them, and visitedj 
their headquarters in Washington, 
D.C. The brothers imparted to me 
proper Islamic informatiqn, but I 

1f " . was jammed with so much garbage 
that I found certain facts very dif
ficult ~o accept. I also visited 
other Muslim organizations 'in the 
U.S. and r.eturned to The Islamic 
Party with 'a more positive attitude. 

·Although I have yet to learn many 
things about Islam, I hope Allah 
will raise me by degrees~ 

K.K. 
Rock Sound, Eleuthera, Bahamas ' 

Against falsehood, and it knocks 
Out its brain, and behold, 
Falsehood doth perish! 
Ah! woe be to you 
For the (false) things 
Ye ascribe·. (to us). 

(H. Q. XXI v. 18) 

l' 

... 
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ISLAMIC CH-RISTIAN DIALOGUE 
SEMINAR- HELD, FEBRUARY 1-6, 1976 

Tripoli, Libyan Arab ·Republic 
In the Name of God, the A-U-Merciful and the AII-Compassionat_e 

RfSOLUTIOnS RnD RfCOffiffifnDRTIOnS 
1. The Two Sides affirm their belief in God, the 

Only One, and recommend sustained work in one 
row and in one front for the deepening of >religious 
and ethical values in the souls of men. 

2. Both sides honor all Prophets and Apostles in 
all revealed Religions and denounce discrediting 
them or dare to disgrace their eminent position, 
for such an act is a protest against the will of God 
who gave them their: mission. 

3. The Two Sides affirm that RELIGION, in its 
essence, is the..st;rurce of moral obligation and that 
is the fundamental regvl4tor of the behavior of 
individuals, Communities and States . 

4. Organizing one's life cannot be accomplished 
in seclusion of religion which draws to humanity 
plans of guidance and righteousness, the two 
sides, accordingly affirm that RELIGION is the 
basis of true legislation, and that all legislations 
enacted by man alone will never reach the acme of 
perfection. . 

5, The Two Parties affirm that the belief in God 
implies the necessity to· stand by 'the side of truth 
wherever it is, and to help the triumpk of man, his 
dignity and his welfare. They invoke all mortil 
forces in the world to embody this meaning in the 
behavior of men, communities, peoples and states 
in order to stand against tyranny in all forms, to 
achieve the triv,mph of man's dignity, his welfare 
and his freedom. 

6. ln triumph of man's dignity, t4e Two Parties 
declare their condemnation of racial discrimin· 
ation in all its forms and dimensions, at 
discrimination under·rates the value of man whom 
God has honored. 

'l. For the realization of human welfare the Two 
Parties affirm their concern in recommending the 
necessity of unifying efforts to draw programs of 
development for the service of humanity as 
regards planning, distribution 1 and international 
transactions, as the existence of miUions of hungry 
and naked people in all parts of the world 
coMtitute a . SHAME to ·humanity, and a 
degradation to all religious values. The Two 
Parties appeal to all states and international 
institutions and bodies whose tasks are connected 
with project of development to take into its prime 
consideration this objective. 

8. The Two Parties a/ft'rm that peace is a 
message af RELIGION and look forward to its 
religious rites, and the right of the family to raise 
their children in accordance with their religious 
beliefs. They denounce all types and forms of 
re~igious persecution and consider the regimes 
and theories whtch call for the persecution of 
believers as -non-human. 

9. The. Two Parties affirm that peace is a 
message of Religion and .Wolf forward to its 
realization on the basis of truth. a1ul justice. They 
appeal to those states which own deltructive 
weapons to cease its prodv.ction and invelt their 
resources in .serving peaceful purposes to realize 
the pro$perity and welfare of humanity. 

10.· Both Sides believe that Religion is a 
comprehensive perception of the Univer1e and 
existence, and affirm that . science is a part 
thereof, · and· that all progrus in the field of science 
gwes new evidence of the supremacy of God, 

. 

creator of the Universe in the best of moulds, and 
its laws in accordance with rules which science 
discovers each day its accuracy and miraculous
ness. Science should always remain in. the service 
of religion and committed to its values and ideals, 
and directed to the service of humanity; thereby 
restraining man from atheism and delinquency 
which both ruin many youth of the world when 
they mistakenly imagine that scienc~ contradicts 
Religion. When science supports ~elief it can 
succeed in liquidating many problems of youth. 

11. In view of the fact that an effective role is 
played by the youth in building the future, the 
-Two Parties recommend full recognitiOn of the im· 
portance of the curricu/4 in schools and coUeges, 
and that among the fundamental aims of these 
curn·cula be the implanting of religious values and 
moral virtues in the souls, and that they .should 
avoid all that· would degrade the doctrine, 
morality and understanding among natiOns. 

1'2. Both Sides encourage the translo.tion of the 
Divine Books to alllang·un,ges. and condemn any 
attempt aiming at confiscating these Books or 
prohibiting their circvl4tion in any part of the 
world. 

13. The Ckristian Side expresses its desire that 
the Muslim side should continue the historical 
research_ and 1atisfactory interpretations with 
regard to the evaluation of the "Holy Bible" in a 
genuine scientific approach. 

14. The Muslim Side, desires that the Christian 
Sifie spare no endeavors and efforts to · separate 
the church from the Mosque of Cordoba and effect 
the separation at the earliest possible time. 

15. 'l'he Two Parties recommend the necessity 
of joint wo·rk to foUow up the mistakes incluthd in 
the school curricula, textbooks, in the books of 
some o·rie?'talists and scholars regarding the 
beliefs of each party. with . the view to correcting 
them in accordance with the l!eliefs of their 
holders. The Muslim side accepted with apprecia
tion the initiative of the Christian side in seeking 
the advice of Muslim schow.fos in all that is written 
on Islam in the schools belonging to the Christian 
Side. · 

16. The heritage of civilization and culture are 
the property of all humanity, and humanity has 
the right to rjlceive this heritage i n a true way. 
Owing to the circumstances of past misgivings 
l;etween the Muslim and the Christian worlds. the 
Two Parties appeal to the universities, religious 
and theologian institutes to act as host to visitt'ng 
professors of the two Religions. 

17. · To effect real cooperation between the 
Muslim and Christian worlds the two parties 
recommend the ·cessation of all endeavors aimed at 
diverting .Muslims in their beliefs by Christians, or 
to divert Christians, in their beliefs by Muslims. 

18. Lebanqn, a country dear to the heart• of 
both Muslims and Christians, has been exposed to 
a sedition in which thousands of innocent people 
were victims. Certain people of ill-intention, 
inside and outside Lebanon, have tried to describe 
the struggle as a sectarian one between Muslims 
and Christians._ This slander does .not only in$ult 
the Muslims and Christians in Lebanon, but it 
ai17ts at explmiing all genuine and earnest 

endeavors for "rapprochement_" . between .the 
Muslim and the Christian worlds. · The Two Parties, 
therefore, denounce the ·.sedition which rose in · 
Lebanon and refute stamping. it as a sectarian 
struggle, and condemn all attempts of such 
evaluation or distort the sublime, magnanimous 
co-existence prevailing.among (he religious fami
lies in Lebanon. 

19. Desirous of narrowing the gap between the 
states scientifically advanced and the developt'ng 
countries, · and believing in the right .of all the 
peoples of the world in their advancement, the 
Two Parties appeal to lhe United Nations 
Education Science and Culture Organization 
[UNESCO) for issuing· a universal charter to be 
sanctioned by the United Nations ensunng all 
peoples the legitimate right to obtain Scientific 
Development and ·Technology ~nd its methods and 
not curtaining this rig/lt from the Third World in 
particular, and to ask oil conferences which atudy 
questions pertat'n1'ng to raw materials the neces
sity of introducing technology and its methods to 
the developing countries • the producers of these 
raw materials. The realization o0f this objective 
wiU avoid possible discord and lack of- harmony 
between . the Third World and the developed 
world. 

20. The Two Parties look upon the revealed 
Religion with respect, and accordingly they 
distinguish between Judaism and Zionism, the 
latter being a racial aggressive movement, foreign 
to Palestt'ne and the entire Eastern regiOn. 

21. Abiding by Truth and Justice and bet'ng fully 
concerned with Peace and believinq 1'n the right of 
people for self-determination, the Two Parties 
reaffirm the national rights of the Palestt'nian 
people and their right to return to their homeland, 
and to affirm the Arabism of the city of Jerusalem, 
and the rejection of Judaization, partition and 
internationalization projects, and denounce any 
violation of aU sacred shrines, The Two Sides 
request the setting free of oil the detai1iees in 
occupied Palestine, above aU the Moslem 'U'lema 
and the Christian clergy, they also demand · the 
liberation of aU occupied territories and call for the 
formation of a permanent commission to investi
gate the alteration of sacred Muslim and Christian 
sites and reveal all these to the world's public 
opinion. 

'2'2. Should there be other difficult circum
.~lances, as is · the case prevailt.'nq in the 
Philippin,es. both partie's shall undertake a mtttual 
init iative r:njinding appropriat~ solutions bas~d on 
justice and irrqJartirdit.y. 

29. The Two. Parties decided the for-mation of a 
pennanent joint foUow· up Committee whose task 
WI.'U be the implementat'ion of the resolutions a.nd 
?-ecommendii.tion$ t1f.entioned above to "tolillw-up 
any new problems which might arise therefrom. 
The Committee shall also be entriLSted to prepare 
for similarforth!=oming symposiums. 

24. The Two Parties, with great esteem -and 
consideration, greet COlonel Mu 'ammar al Gathafi, 
Chairman of the Revolutionary COmmand Council 
who patronized this symposium and positively 
participatedin its discussions. His deep concern in 
the symjJosium greatly contnbuted to its s-uCcess. 

\ 
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Asylum in Ethiopia 
During the first five 

years of the spread of the Is
lamic mission the new con
verts to Islam demonstrated 
enormous endurance in the .face 
of barbarous oppression. How
ever, Prophet Muhammad (peace 
and blessings be upon him) 
realizing that the power of 
human endurance was not un
limited·, ·permitted those of 

'his followers who lacked ef
fective tribal support, to 
seek asylum abroad. He in
structed them . to cross the Red 
Sea .into Abyssinia (Ethopia). 
In Ethopia there lived a 
Christian king who was known 
for his justice. The Muslims 
were instructed to stay in 
Ethopia until conditions 
changed in Mecca. 

When the Quraysh (the 
ruling tribe in Mecca and 
enemies of the Muslims) learn
ed of this move, they sent 
their men in pursuit, but the 
Muslims· had a good start and 
could not be overtaken. This 
infuriated the Quraysh who 
wasted no time in sending two 
of their best men as ambassa
dors to the Negus, king of 
Ethopia. The Arabs had a 
trade agreement with Ethopia 
and therefore had some influ
ence in the country. They 
took expensive gifts to the 
king, his generals and clergy 
in order to persuade them to 
expel the Muslims. 

When the pagan Arab's 
representatives were presented 
to the king they prostrated 
themselves be·fore him. After 

· presenting their gifts they 

said: "O king, some foolish 
people from our country have 
rejected the religion of their 
forefathers and come to your 
kingdom for refuge. If they 
had accepted your religion we 
would have le·t them be. But 
they have not done even that, 
instead they have invented a 
new relig'ion which neither you 
nor we k~ow anything about. 0 
mighty king, the chiefs of the 
Meccan Quraysh have sent us to 
you with the prayer that you 
hand these people over to us." 

The king's attendants and 
advisors suggested that the 
immigrates be returned to the 
Meccans without delay. But 
the king disagreed. He re
plied: "No people who have 
sought my protection, settled 
in my country, and turned to 
me for aide shall be betrayed. 
I will call them and ask them 
about these charges. If your 
charges against them are true 
we shall return them . to · you.'' 

The king summoned the 
Muslims to his court. When 
they appeared before him they 
greeted him by saying 'Peace.' 
They did not prostrate as was 
customary and when an objec• 
tion was raised by the atten
dants the Muslims explained 
that they did not prostrate 
befor~ anyone except God and 
even to their Prophet they of
fered simple greetings. 

Now the deputation of Qur
aysh presented their claim 
that the Muslims were escaped 
criminals who had started a 
subversive movement and in-, 
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vented a new religion, and so 
they should be handed over to 
the:m:· The king asked the Mus
lims what was their new reli
gion. The spokesman for the 
Muslims, Jafaar, sought the 
king's permission to ask some 
questions to the Quraysh be
fore putting forth a defence 
against these charges. The 
permission was granted, and 
Jafaar asked: '~re we the 
run-away slaves of some peo~ 
ple?" The answer was: "No, 
you are not slaves .but free 
respectable men." Jafaar 
asked again: "Have we escaped 
after murdering anyone?" 
Again . the answer was: "No, 
you have not shed a drop of 
blood." Finally Jafaar asked: 
L'Have we stolen anyone's pro
perty?" Once again the answer 
was in the negative: "No. 
You do not owe a single coin 
to anyone." Having thus 
proved the moral calibre of 
the Muslims Jafaar turned to 
the king and said: 

"o king~ We were an uncivi
lized people; we neither knew God 
nor His Prophets, our forefathers 
worshipped stones, ate dead animals 
and did all sorts of disgraceful 
things. They gambled and forni-

.cated. They knew no pity, nor com
passion nor human sympathy. They 
oppressed and persecuted the weak 
and helpless. · They robbed and 
killed without hesitation. 

" For centuries our people lived 
like this, until God sent us a mes
senger whose honesty, and trust
worthiness we all knew. This man 
spoke to us of one God and appealed 
to us to worship no one but Him. We 
listened to his appeal and accepted 
it. We vowed that we would re
nounce all false g~ds and worship 
the One True God. He taught us to 

·be honest, kind, compassionate and 
just, and we obeyed his t.eachings. 
He commanded us to speak the truth, 
be faithful to our trusts, to be 
concerned about our relatives, hos
pitable to our neighbors, and to re
frain from crime and bloodshed. He 
told us to be righteous, to fear God 
and to obey God's commandments. So 
we bowed our heads in obedience. 

"o king, we affirmed our loy
alty t~ this Messenger, we believed 
in him and carried out his commands. 
Our lives were completely changed. 
We repented for our sins and began a 
life of righteousness. This made 
our countrymen so angry that they 
persecuted and tortured us. They 

(cont. p.6) 
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demanded that we should renounce our 
new religion and once again return 
to idol worship. They insisted that 
we should abandon our new-found 
goodness, purity, truthfulness and 
honesty and resume once again our 
old sinful ways. We refused to give 
up our religion and our enemies re
fused to give up their persecution. 
When their oppression became unbear
able we reluctantly left our homes. 
We have come to your kingdom for re
fuge, in hope that you will extend 
to us the mercy for which you are 
known." 

The king was very impres
sed ·by these words. He asked 
the Muslims to recite some 
verses of the Quran. Jafaar 
recited the opening verses of 
chapter nineteen of the Quran 
entitled 'Maryam, -, ~~erein the 
story of the birth of John the 
Baptist and Jesus Christ is 
mentioned. The recitation 
deeply touched the heart of 
Negus, and tears rolled down 
his cheeks. He said, "By God 
the Quran and the Gospel are 
rays of the same light." 
Turning to t -he envoys of the 
Quraysh he said: "These re
fugees are free to live and 
worship in my realm as they 
please. I will not return 
them to you." 

The following day the 
delegati 1n of Quraysh again 
went to :he king and said this 
time that Muhammad and his 
followers cursed Jesus Christ. 
Again the Muslims were sum
moned and asked what they 
thought of Jesus. Jafaar 
again stood up and replied: 
'~e speak about Jesus as we 
have been taught by our Pro
phet, that is, he is the Ser
vant of God, His Prophet, His_ 
Spirit and His Word which He 
placed in the Virgin Mary." 

The king at once re
mark,ed, "What you have .said 
about Jesus, son of Mary, is 
true." He then assured the 
Muslims of fuli protection. 
And after returning the gifts 
brought hy the Quraysh he 
stated: "I did not bribe God 
to obtain this kingdom and I 
will take no bribes to do His 
creatures injustice. I will 
not hand over to you these in
nocent men and women who have 
come to me for shelter.'' 

Religious Freedom 
in Jerusalem 
During the reign of Her

aclius dissension had arisen 
in the Roman Empire among the 
different Christian denomina
tions in regard to the nature 
of Christ. The Christians of 
Syria, which was a colony of 
Rome, suffered persecutions 

·and hardships from the Roman 
emperor who, in an effort ·to 
bring about reconciliation 
between the contending par
ties forced his views. on ' . them. In fact, all the Chrls-
tian lands in the middle east 
were under the control of the 
Roman government and often 
welcomed the Muslim armies as 
liberators during the period 
of conflict between Islam and 
the Roman Empire. 

An outstanding example of 
toleration and magnanimity was 
the conquest of -Jerusalem. 
During the battle the Chris-

- tians were losing badly, but 
they s~nt wo~d to the Muslims 
.that they would not surrender 
~unle-ss the Caliph (leader) of 
the Muslims came to the . city 1 

to accept the surrender in 
person. The commander of the 
Muslim army sent the message 
to the Caliph, Umar, who 
called a meeting of the Com
panions for consultation. Af
ter some -discussion and ex
changing of views Umar decided 
to go. Umar, the Commander of 

- the Faithful and leader of the 
entire Muslim nation set out 
on his journey, not at the 
head of- a _ royal caravan, but 
with only one attendant. 

He rode a camel which 
carried a sack of da t "es a_nd a 
sack of oatmeal. Along with 
some water these were his only 
prov1s1ons. After a long and 
strenuous journey he made his 
triumphal entry.' into Jerusalem 
dusty and wearing patched 
clothes. The Muslim generals, 
who had come to receive him, 
were embarrassed by his ap
pearance. But Umar rebuked 
one of them who urged him to 
put on better clothes: "The 
only honor bestowed upon us is 
the honor of Islam, and we 
need none other." 

The agreement concluded 
between the Christian inhab_i
tants of Jerusalem is less of 
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an agreement between the con
queror and the conquered and 
more of a charter of protec
tive security bestowed by the 
Muslims. This agreement · 
clearly shows the toleration 
of the Muslims: 

"This is the protection which 
the servant of Allah, Umar, the 
Commander of the Faithful, has 
granted to the people of Jerusalem. 
The protection is for their lives 
and properties, their churches and 
crosses, their sick and healthy and 
for all their co-religionists. 
Their churches shall not be used for 
habitation, nor shall any injury be 
done to them or to their cross~s, 
nor shall their properties be in
jured in any_way. There shall be no 
compulsion for these people ih the 
matter of religion, 'nor shall any of 
them suffer any injury on account of 
religion. Jews shall not be made to 
live with them in Jerusalem. 

"The people of Jerusalem under
take to pay Jizya* like the ~nhab
itants of other cities , and to turn 
out the Romans. The life and pro
perty of any Roman who leaves the 
city shall be protected until he _ 
reaches a place of safety. Any Ro
~an who makes l!is home _in Jerusalem 
shall also be safe if he pays Jizya. 
If any of the inhabitants of Jer~ 
salem wish to depart with t ·he Romans 
and to take .their properties away 
with them, they s hall be given safe 
conduct to their destination. 

"whatever is written herein is 
under the covenant of Allah and the 
responsibility of His Messenger, the 
Caliphs and the believers, and , shall 
hold good as long as· they pay Jizya 
imposed on them." 

At the end of the docu
ment was the seal of Umar, a 
seal which became known as a 
guarantee of forbearance and 
justice. During pmar's stay 
in Jerusalem he visted a 
Christian cathedral. When the 
time for prayer came, Umar was 
invited by his hosts to offer 
his prayers in the cathedral. 
"No," said Umar, "if I pray in 
this cathedral today, the Mus
lims will follow my example 
and make a habit of praying 
here. This might prompt them 
to violate the terms of this 
agreement and they might expel 
the Christians from their ca
thedrals·." Such was the con
cern demonstrated by the Mus
lims towards the Christians. 

l 

*A tax coilected from non-MU:slims 
in an Islamic State for exemption 
from .military service. •-



jesus in_ the uran 
HOLY QURAN, Chapter 3 (Al-:-e-Irnrarn) 

CD' ~11,.~1~~~ ' ~Y-.;.;;-Y ... ~·:i, 

45. (And remember) when the ~\ ~l f(.~ !~\ ~~ ~J 
angels said : 0 Mary! Lo! Allah 
giveth thee glad tidings of a .1! .,..\~~~~".!"~· •\1 '1"' 
word from Him, whose name ~~ ..... ~;:rJ~ 
is the Messiah, Jesus, son of f"'~""-\\ • ~ .,..,..,, ~'1 "" · 
~1ary, illustrious in the world '="W'~ ..t-'~JA~ IJw!!: 
and the Hereafter, and one of ~ ,M ~.,,1" "·"'·~~I" 0~~ ~_,,~~-' . those brought near (unto Allah). · 

46. He will speak unto man- ~ ~\ ~ ~~~' 
kind in his cradle and in his -' " ,.. " .. -' 
manhood and he ts of the o~\ ~ j 
righteous. 

~. '\,. , ' , ~~ "'I ,. " ""~' 47. She said: My Lord! How v..,.~.) ~ ~ o ~J '-=oJ\t 
can I have a child when no 
mortal hath touched me? He 
said: So (it will be). Allah 
cr_eat~th what He will. If He 
decreeth a thing, He saith 
unto it only: Be! and it is. 

48. And He will teach him 
the Sc_ripture and wisdom, and 
the Torah and the GospeL 

49. And will make him a 
messenger unto the children of 
Israel, (saymg) : Lo! I come 
unto you with a sign from your. 
Lord. Lo! I fashion for you 
out of clay the likeness of-a 
bird, and I breathe into it · and 
it is a bird, by Allah's leave. I 
heal him who was born blind, 
and the leper, and I raise the 
dead~ by Allah's leave. And I 
announce unto you what ye eat 
and what ye store up in your 
houses. Lo! herein verily is a 
portent for you, if ye are to be 
believers. 

50. And (I come) confirming 
that which was before me of the 
.Torah, and to make lawful 
some of that which was for
bidden unto you. I come unto 
you with a sign from your Lord, 
so keep your duty to Allah and 
·obey me. 

51. Lo! Allah is my Lord and 
your Lord, so worship Him. 
That is a straight path. 

52. But when Jesus became 
conscious of their disbelief, be 
cried: Who· will be my helpers 
in the cause of Allah? The 
disciples said: We will be 
Allah's helpers. We believe in 
Allah, and bear thou witness ' 
that we have surrendered 
(unto Him). · · 

53. Our Lord! We believe in 
that which Thou hast revealed 
and we follow him whom Thou 
hast sent. Enroll us among 
those who witness (to the truth.) 

54. And they (the disbelievers) 
schemed, and Allah schemed 
(against them): and Allah is the 
best of schemers. 

• I 

55. (And remember) when 
Allah said: 0 Jesus! Lo! I am 
gathering thee and causing thee 
to ascend unto Me, and am . 
cleansing thee of those who 
disbelieve and am setting those 
who follow thee above those 
who disbelieve until the Day 
of Resttrrection. Then unto 
Me ye will (all) return, and I 
shall judge between you as to 
that wherein ye used to differ. 

56. As for those who dis
believe, I sh~ll chastise them 
with a heavy chastisement m 
the world and the Hereafter; 
and they will ha'\e no helpers. 

57. And as for those who 
belieye and do good works, He 
will pay them their wages in 
full. Allah loveth not wrong
doers. 

58. This (which) We recite 
unto thee is a revelation and a 
wise reminder. 

59. Lo r the likeness of Jesus 
with Allah is as the likeness of 
Adam. He created him of 
dust, then He said unto him: 
Be! and he was. 

60. (This is) the truth from 
thy Lord (0 Muhammad), so 
be not thou of those · who 
waver. ' 

61. And whoso disputeth with 
thee concerning him, after the 
knoW;ledge which hath come 
unto thee, say (unto him): 
.Come! We will summon our 
sons and your sons, and our 
women and your women, and 
ourselves and yourselves, then 
we will pray humbly (to o:ur 
Lord) and (solemnly) · invoke · 
the curse of Allah upon those 
who lie. 

62. Lo ! This verily is · the 
true narrative. There is no 
God save Allah, and lo! Allah · 
is the Mighty, the Wise. 
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r---____ Theory of the Islamic Revolution 

--------~--------~ 

The· objective of the Islamic movem~rit is to bring about an Islamic state--the government of Allah, 
that is, _ to establish an independent society whose char acter in all its aspects is an expr~ssion of 
submission to the Divine Will. The methodology for accomplishing this objective is called the pro
cess of Islamic revolution and is embodied in the Holy Quran and the example of Prophet Muhammad 
(peace and blessings be upon him). To familiarize our readers with the process of Islamic revolution 
t~is section will feature selections _from the writings of contemporar~ Islamic movement leaders. 

' . ,. 

• 

Timing ~nd ])oration pt. 2 
The way of the Islamic 

mission entails a protracted 
test of patience, and for 
those in a hurry--impatient to 
reach their goal--this way is 
not suitable. For every jour
ney there is a provision which _ 
sustains the traveller, and 
the provision for this journey 
is patience and reliance 6n · 
Allah. A martyred leader in 

· the_ Islamic struggle put this 
very well indeed while teach
ing his companions: 

Your path is a f i xed and de
termined one. I -am entirely 
satisfied that this is the 
most secure way of reaching 
the destination. No dovbt 
this wil~ make your journey a 
very long one but there is no 
other method. Manhood lies in 
patience, effort, and constant 
and quiet work. One who 
wishes to pluck the fruit be- . 
fore it is ripe may nip the 
flower in the bud. I am not 
in favor of haste. Whoever 
is in a hurry should give up 
this patience-testing mission 
and go to some other party 
where his desire for speed may 
be satisfied., Whoever pa
tiently stays with us has his 
reward with Allah, a reward 
which will not perish. Even
tually we will either 'be suc
cessful and 'victorious or we 
will achieve martydom and 
exaltation. 

While working for the 
Islamic mission we should ne
ver forget whose work we are 
doing. Is He aware of our 
-work or unaware? If He is 
aware, is not the Sovereign 
Lord; the Victorious, capable 
of giving ' us our reward? If 
He alone is Supreme, He will 
open the gates of success for 

.. us whenever He wills. The _job 

of the laborer is to continue 
working as long as he has the 
guarantee of wages, and evi
dently the wages of those who 
work for the Owner of all 
Sovereignty are guaranteed. 
- · The Messenger of Allah 
(on whom are blessings and 
peace) also gave guidance 
about the long-drawn-out jour
ney with patience. The 
blessed Messenger had for 
years presented the message of 
Islam in the oppressive a-tmos
phere of Mecca and had met re
jection and opposition from 
all sides. One day theMes
senger of Allah was resting 
at the wall of the Kaaba when 
one of his devoted companions, 
whose suffering was well 
known arrived. An embodiment 
~f i~jured innocence, he 
asked a famous question: 
"When will the Islamic rule 
come; .when will these days of 
suffering end?" 

At this the Holy Pro
phet's face grew red as if 
this question from an all
$acrificing companion had-hurt 
his feelings. No longer l~an

ing on the wall of the Kaaba,. 
he sat up straight and said 
with emphasis: 

6 -Khabbah, son of Arat! Wor
ried already? There were 
those among your predecessors 

· who were half-buried in the 
earth and were then sawed in
to two. And some had their 
flesh separated from thei~ 
bones with iron combs while 
they lay helpless, half-buried 
in holes in the ground. And 
you are worri~d already! _ . 

After a pause he said: 
"A time will come when the way 
·of Allah will be supreme and 

.. 

an ordinary woman will travel 
from one end of the country to 
the other in peace, even if 
playing with gold in her hands. 
But you are impatient." · 

Patience, constant work, 
perseverence in times of tri
bulation, noble behavior in 
the face of opposition, and 
prayers in return for abuses 
have been the provisions the 
successful traveller in the 
way of Allah, has taken with 
him. · Throughout history such 
has been the behavior· of those 
who took the Islamic mission 
as their objective and the ac
ceptance by Allah Almighty as 
the purpose of their lives. 

The Islamic movement's 
, actions are basically charac

terized by patience -and under
standing. The formative pe
riod of the movement is full -
of tests and trials, and in 
this period every worker is 
duty-bound to endure every 
calamity with patience and to 
calmly adhere to the way mar
ked out for him. The Holy 
Prophet himself told a com
panion that one of the most 
comprehensive things which 

~ can be said in relation to 
Islam is': "Say, I believe in 
Allah, and then stick to it -
firmly." (Mishkat). 

This is best ·exemplified 
in the Meccan period of the 
Islamic movement' led by the 
Holy Prophet. The great he
roes of Islam who were to be
come the conquerors of Iran 
and Byzantium (Roman Empire), 
who were to rend open the cas
tle gate of Khyber; who at 
Badr cut the Meccan army to 

(cont. p.9) 
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REVOLUTION ••• cont. from p.S 

pieces as if its warriors were 
mere vegetables, were dragged · 
through _the city streets ·, 
beaten and covered with wound& 
They patiently bore the tor-

, ·ment in silence and steadfast
ly accepted this brutality 

- because the command for direct 
· action had not yet come and 

the movement was .not ready for 
armed 'Confrontation. The gold 
had to be smelted into its 
·full purity. A proportionate 
and balanced power had to be 
attained. 

Prophet Muhammad (on whom 
are Allah's blessings) nar~ 
rated the story of a prophet 
of the past. The story re
flected the situation in Mec
ca: "That scene is before my 
eyes when, for the crime. of 
conveying the message, a Pro
phet was beaten so. much that 
blood flowed from his wounds. 
The Prophet kept wiping the 
blood from his face as he 
said, 'O Allah forgive them 
for they are ignorant and know 
nbt the truth. I II 

Undoubtediy the change of 
location from Mecca to Medina 
made the great Islamic move
ment aware of the difference 
between resistan~e and lack of 

-resistance, and prepared it to 
· decide its future by means of 
direct action. The Hijrah 
(Migration) was a clear sign, 

.but when such a clear sign 
does not occur the movement 
should consider and reconsi
. der the ne~d - ~6r direct ac- · 
tion. The Islamic movement 
is not a child's p~aything 
wttich may .be bro}:<en and recon
structed whenever one wishes. 
It is .a trust which, only once 
in centuries, is given -to a 
sincere Muslim group. 

Patience and p~rs~vere~~e 
in the way of God is command~ 
ed by the Creator of the uni
verse Himsel.f: 

Do you think that you ~ill •en

ter paradise while yet you . 
have not undergone that .which 
was endured by those before 
you? Affliction and adversity 
befell them and they w.ere so 
shaken (near unto death), that 
the Messenger of Allah (at 
that time) and those who be- ' 

lieved along with him cried 
out: When will Allah's help 
come? (then tl·-)Y were assured) 
undoubtedly Allah's help is 
near. · (II: 2.14) 

Take an example of wis
dom from the Islamic movement 
of the ·era of the Prophet. 
This is the example of the 
peace treaty of Hudaibiya. 
The unbelievers were deter
min~d to fight. The Muslim 
force, taking into considera~ 
tion its number and equipment 
as well as the situation and 
geographic positions, was .in
sufficient. The need was to 
find new ways for spreading 
the message. The leader of 
the movement stopped as the 
unbelievers resisted. He ac
cepted terms for peace, some 
which were disliked by the 
Muslims and considered a sign 
of weakness. But the leader 

of the movement, keeping in 
view future· possibilities of 
large-scale tablighi~g (prea
ching), accepted the terms . 

The Quran termed the 
·peace and negotiations a clear 
victory and it actually turned 
out to be such. The movement 
was temporarily disengaged by 
this peace from the unending 
conflict and could turn its 
attention to numerous other 
matters. Among these were 
victories and treaties with 
various tribes and the general 
dissemination of the message. 
Thus, many new avenues opened 
up for . the movement. 

In 1963, the then leader 
of the contemporary Islamic 
movement in Pakistan, Maulana 
Sayyid Abul Ala Maudoodi, ad
dressed -his co-workers while 

an assassin fired a volley of 
shots. Unruffled by the pro
vocation, he said: 

My dear friends and comrades; 
One who wishes to strive in 
the way of Allah must be 
gifted with two qualities: 
Firstly, patience; and s~

condly, unde~standing. Pa
tience (sabr) demands that 
the obstacle placed in your 

. y;ay should neither .provoke 
you into losing your mental 
balance nor dismay you into 
losing your spirit and thus 
fulfill the purpose of the one 
who placed the obstacle. In
stead, at every obstacle your 
spirit should remain unbroken; 
preserving your head and heart 
from emotion, yo~ should 

. search for a way based on un
derstanding and wisdom. 

A little further on he ex
plained "understanding and 
wisd.om'': 

Understanding and wisdom (Hik
mat) urge that one must not 
blindly trudge on in a beaten 
path. You should have the 
ability to break ten new paths 
as soon as one is blocked. A 
person without understanding 
sits down in bewilderment if 
he 'finds the way blocked, and 
if he is impatient as well, he 
either smashes his head against 
the obstacle or just gives up 
his journey. But one whom 
Allah has favored with both 
patience and understanding is 
like a running stream which 
nothing can stop from reaching 
its destination. 

If the relationship be
tween enthusiasm and under
standing is balanced and rea
sonable the movement develops 
and advances. If the under
standing is bereft of enthu
siasm and spirit, tha way . 

9 

.stretches out and the journey 
becomes tiresome. If enthu
siasm is not allied to under
standing, in isolation it 
breaks its head against a rock 
in the way of the movement or 
reverses the entire direction 
of- the caravan. Enthusiasm 
is like gasoline. If an en
tire drum of gasoline is sud
·denly set afire, it explodes 
and causes ruin, but if !t is 
poured into the tank of a ve
hicle and used carefully even 

. dest·inations far _ away become 
reachable. 
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NEW IMAM 

in order to better serve 
the local Muslim community of 
the Greater Washington, D.C. 
area, the National Guidance 
Council of The Islamic Party 
In North America has appointed 
brother Ahmed Abdul.lah, the · 
Imam of Masjid-ul-Ummah, ef
fective immediately. Imam 
Ahmed is a senior rnernbe~ of 
the Community Mosque (Masjid
ul-Ummah Washington, D.C~). 
His devotion and service to 
the community is well known. 
It should be noted that with 
this change Arnir-ul-Jarnaat, Y. 
Muzaffaruddin Hamid (who ser
ved as the local Imam of The 
Community Mosque for many 
years) will now be in a posi
tion to give rnaxiurn attention 
to the development of the na
tional program and activities 
of I.P.N.A. 

The Nation 
Bookstore 

specializing in 

3211 Georgia Ave. N.W 
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MARRIAGE ••• cont. from p.2 

and consideration. The wifes' 
duty is _ to obey her husband 
(except for those things which 
are against Islamic law) and 
to guard his property and horne 
when he is absent. She should 
be responsive and cooperative, 
and may not deny herself to 
her husband. Due consider
ation of course is given to 
health and decency. 

Islam does not regard 
marriage as an indissolvable 
sacrament. It is a civil con
tract, importing mutual duties 
and rights. An essential fea
ture of . the contract is a set
tlement by the husband on the 
wife called dower (bride's 
gift) (4:5), so that the wife 
shoul~ own some property of 
her own over which she has 
complete control. Divorce is 
permitted in Islam, but the 
Prophet has said that of all 
things permitted, the most ' 
disliked in the sight of Allah 
is divorce. The process. of 
divorce is spread over a peri
od, during which every effort 
must be made at smoothing out 
differences and bringing rec-
onciliation. · 

If differences become 
acute, the counsel and help of 
mediators, one from the wife's 
people and one from the hus
ban'd' s, should · be sought 
(4:35). If divorce is finally 
decided upon, th.e husband can
not take· away from the wife 
anything he has given her 
(4:21-22), and must make suit-
able provisions for her over a 
period of three months, which 

. is normally required for the 
· process to be completed. If 

husband and wife are recon
ciled to each other during 
this period, the divorce pro
ceedings are dropped; 

AL-ISLAM 
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War in Islam SERIES XXII 
•. 

Part ~V: ISLAMIC LAWS OF WAR AND PEACE 

In the previous chapters 
of this work I narrated the 
ethical, moral, and philoso
phical aspects of war. Now I 
turn to the . magnificent 
changes Islam brought abo~t in 
the actual practice of war
fa r e. The excellence or evil 
of any _action can be judged on 
the basis of two things: its 
objective and the method used 
'for the achievement of that 
objec t ive. If the objective 
in it~elf is ugly, it is 
bound to remain ugly however 
nicely it may be achieved. 
And if the objective in itself 
is noble and exalted, but the 
m~thod used to achieve it is 
ignoble, the quality of the 
objective will be tarnished in 
the process. 

For example, the objec
tive of a person might be the 
education and training of or
phans and the support of wid
ows, but· he resorts to theft 
and plunder to obtain the 
means. His objective is very 
pure and good but- in the eyes 
of law and morality he will be 
counted · a criminal just like 
any thief. As opposed to this 
a second person simply wishes 
to earn money by tricking peo
ple but tr-ies to win the con
fidence of his victims by 
teaching religion in a mosque. 
He eloquently preaches and 
tea.ches the people and is of
ten seen engrossed in the wor
ship of God. His actions in 
therr.selves are very holy but 
the foulness of his objective 
destroys the value of his good 
deeds; the religious facade he 
adopts add~ to ·the a6uten~ss 
of his crime. 

The same applies to war. 
If the purpose of war is to 
deprive weaker nations of 
their freedom, to despoil 
other countries of their 
wealth, and to usurp the 

" 

rights of human beings, then -
such a war is a war of op- _ 
pression and tyranny. Such a 
war would not lose its op
·pressive character. even if it 
were carried out in a very 
disciplined fas~ion. Th~ 

protagonists' desire to pro
tect non-combatants, care for 
the casualties, and prohibi
tion of indiscriminate killing 
and destruction does not 
change the overall nature of 
war. At the most it mitigates 
some of the immediate horrors. 

·. Similarly, a war may be 
fought for noble objectives, 
like the protection of legiti
mate rights or to ward off 
aggression and disruption, 
but if moral limits are not 
maintained it could degenerate 
into the very evil it was 
meant to stop. The protago
nist in this war might have a 
just cause but a desire for 
wholesale destruction of the 
enemy, stirred by a ·passion 
for revenge, would place him 
among the oppressors. 

Hence, a just and legiti
mate war may be described as 
one in which the ends and the 
means are equally good, noble 
and exalted. Till now our 
discussion of the Islamic 
teachings on war have only 
proved the nobility, justice 
and venerable nature of the 
ends they seek to achieve. 
Now in the s ~~ond part of our 
discussion we will seek to in
vestigate the extent to which 
the means used in Islamic war 
are compatible with the objec
tives it wishes to attain. 

Before going into the de
tails of the Islamic way of 
war let us see what was the 
style of warf~r.e prevalent at 
that time among non-Muslim 
nations. This will help us to . 
appreciate the full value of 
the change brought about by 
Islam. 

THE ARAB STYLE OF WARFARE IN 
THE AGE OF IGNORANCE 

11. 

Warfare in Arabia had be
come almost a national pro
fession. Scarcity of the 
means of livelihood, lack of 
the necessities of life, and 
meager social cohesiveness 
and discipline had habituated 
the Arabs to warlike activity. 
They had come to count blood
shed and plunder as their 
characteristics and to be 
proud of them. Probably, to 
begin with, such activities 
might have been found neces
sary in order to obtain food 
and water or to find grazing 
areas for their animals or 
for revenge. But centuries of 
sword play and slaughter had 
given them such a taste for 
bloodshed that it became an 
objective in itself. 

As a natural result they · 
had developed national traits 
of suspicion, hardheartedness, 
revengefulness, vindictive
ness, brutality and fearful
ness. Inter-tribal and family 
animosities were transferred 
from generation to generation. 
Every possible method was used 
to destroy the enemy tribe. 
Burning with the fire of re
venge they would use extremely 
brutal methods to punish the 
enemy and dishonor him. Often 
merely by way of expression or 
pride and bravery, human blood 
wa·s · tmsparingly shed. 

ARABIAN PEOPLES' CONCEPT OF 
WAR 

We have only two sources 
of information on the con
ditions prevalent in pr1m1-
tive Arabia. First . the sto
ries known as Ayyan al-Arab 
which were popular among the 
people of Arabia. Second the 
poetry of the Arabs in which 
they drew precise pictures of 
their society's habits and 
customs, culture, business 
dealings, entertainments etc. 
Unlike that of Persia, their 
poetry was not a collection of 

(cont. p.12) 
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delicately wrought thoughts 
and fine exaggerations. What
ever they saw around them- . 
selves they candidly verified. 
Hence their poetry was not 
mere verse but also a picture 
of their national character. 

What was the Arabian cqn
cept of war?. How did they 
approach it?.. What 'were their 
methods of fighting? How did 
they treat the enemy?. Which 
motives urged them on to war?. 
For which purposes and objec
tives did they fight?. The an
swers to all these questions 
can be found in their verses. 
The terms, similes and meta
phors they used to express 
their thoughts clearly indi
_cate their concept of war. As 
examples we enumerate here 
some words, sayings, meta
phors and similes. 

Harb is the word ordinarily 
used for war. In the diction~ 
ary its real meaning is to get 
angry. 

Tahreeb is to cause and in
flame anger and to sharpen the 
spear. 

Harab--to plunder someone's 
goods. 

Hariba--plundered goods used 
as a means of livelihood. 

Mahrub and Hareeb--a person 
whose goods have been plun' · 
dered. 

Ihrab--guiding someone to help 
plunder the enemy's goods~ 

Rawa' is commonly used for 
fighting. Its original mean
ing is fear and danger. Thus, 
implicitly, war is exempli
fied as a terrifying thing. 
Wadaklim Temsil Almezni said: 
II , 
They are the ones who move 

forward and march unitedly to 
the danger of fighting." 

Wagha--another popular name 
for fighting. Its dictionary 
meaning is disturbance and tu
mult. The Arab poet said: 
"The Banu Mara have always 
been famous for this quality 
that in war they repeatedly 
quench the thirst of their 

spears with the blood of ene
mies, and to satisfy this 
thirst at least once is obli
gatory for them." 

Sharr--actually means wrong
doing but is often figurative
ly used for war. The poet 
praised his favorite tribe · 
thus: . "They are such a people 
that when conflict flexes its 
muscles to frighten them, they 
race out to face it in groups 
and one by one." 

Kerihat. This also is one of 
the names for war and its act
ual meaning is hardship, 
calamity and tribulation. The 
poet praises his warrior in 
these terms: "In calamity of 
war he is hard, no one can 
seek to reach his presence, · 
like the naked sword he is de~ 
termined in his purpose." 

Hayaj -comes near the meaning 
of anger and fury and is fig
uratively used for war as well. 
The poet put it thus: "On the 
day of war everyone goes forth 
only with what he has pro
vided." 

Maghdabat. The actual meaning 
is that of anger, displeasure 
and fury and in popular usage 
means war. Ibn 'Untama said: 
"If Zayid calls the Bani Zuhl 
for war, we will fight on be
half of the Bani Zara' be
cause such quality is recog
nized." 

The poets of Arabia compared 
war to the butting of rams. 
They used the word Natah for 
it. Saad bin Malik said: "It 
is better to evade and turn 
back when the desire is not to 
move forward suddenly and 
clash head-on with the enemy." 

War is given the simile of the 
camel's breast because if the 

· camel puts its breast on any
thing it is simply crushed. 
Also the camel is supposed to 
be a vindictive and revengeful 
animal. The poet puts it in 
this way: "You placed the 
breast of war on us once, so 
very soon we too will place 
its breast on you." 

War was given the similitude 
of a grinding mill because it 
grinds the enemy like a mill 

grinding out flour. Abul 
Ghol Tahwi said: "They are 
such fighters as ar~ ·:ilot 
afraid ' ' of ~ c;iE~af:1{ wtfe'tl :: the mill 
0 f f eroc i.ous' war .: s-t:~r ts 
gririding.n Amru ' 1JiO'· Ktt lthum 
dec~aimed: "When we take our 
mill towards any nation it is 
reduced, iQ fighting, to its 
flour~" 

.The. metaphor of a "circle" 
was also used for war. Ghan
tara bin Shadad 'Abasi lamen
ted: "I am anxious lest I die 
and the two sons of Zamzam do 
not enter the circle of war.~" · 

War was often compared to fire 
because like fire it could 
sear the enemy. Harid bin 
Hilza versified: "In the 
cloud of dust we did not lose 
our calm when the horsemen got 
separated and ran away and the 
fire of war leapt up strong
ly." Another pre-Islamic 
poet, Sa'd bin Malik, put it 
thus: "If anyone turns away 
from the fire of war let him 
turn away. I am the son of 
Qais and will never turn 
away." Bushama bin Ghadir 1
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used the word in this way.: · 
."My nation are the peo.ple for 
war, ready to get together for 
it. They have the unique . 
sword and spear which are the 
torches to set th~_fire of 
war." Abulghol Tahwi boasted: 
"Their courage and manhood 
shrinks not at all, though 
they repeatedly plunge into 
the fire of war." 

All these similes, meta
phors and usages indicate the 
Arab concept of war before .Is
lam. War. was the name for 
plunder, tumult, provocation 
and fury. The opponent was 
to be ground to dust, burnt to 
cinders and destroyed in ways 
horrifying to narrate. The 
brutality of two enemies for 
them was like that of butting 
rams in full fury. This war
fare had elements of bravery 
and daring in it but was de
void of moral exaltation or 
the humane spirit. 

Translated from the Urdu of Sayyid 
Maudoodi 's AL-JIHAD FIL ISLAM by 
Kaukab Siddique ' · 
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·Women.... /. 
I we· Beg to Differ~ 

Are women really diffe
rent from men~ No doubt, 
you've probably thought: 
''Well th ' "d . , at s a stup1 ques-
tion! Of course, they 51re." 
And no doubt you've probably 
immediately perceived this 
difference in terms of their 
anatomical make-up. But 
let's look beyond this aspect 
and into the more subdued 
qualities of oth~r aspects. 

Haven't you experienced 
. that unmistaking ly, ' psycho
logical change that happens 
when putting on a pair of 
jeans and a sweat-shirt 

' topped by tennis shoes7 It's 
as if the "dantiness" of wo
manh0od is replaced by the 
feeling of "ruggedness". 
(And it is -definitely that 
quality which is needed when 
doin,g certain tasks ·such as 
washing windows, scrubbing 
floors, or weeding gardens.) 

Or perhaps you've expe
rienced that feeling of "ul
tra-femininity" when putting 
on that special dress which 
compliments your physical 
build (for those · of us who can 
reme~ber before the "age of 
pant suits.") Even with the 
advent Gf the "pant suits", 
there was still the adjust
ment to sitting postures dif
ferent from those conducive 
to the dress. 

And certainly y~ur .pos
ture influences your frame of 
mind as well as vice-versa. 
Who can doubt that they feel 
different when ~hey sit with 
their ankles crosseq and when 
they sit with one knee facing 
due west and the other facing 
due _east? There are numerous 
other _ex,amples of these . 
"feelings", those vibes which 
elude books. However, such 
an elusion does not negate 
their reality. But let's 
move on to something that's 
more concrete for those of 

you who have a tendency to 
ov~rlook, and in some cases, 
just neglect your "feelings." 

We all know that a woman 
has a tendency to "sway" 1 or 
if you rather "switch" when 
walking. In checking out the 
_anatomy of humans, one notes 
that women have a wider pelvic 
area than men and that their 
femurs (or tDighbones) are 
more obliquely attached to 
th~ir hips. Consequently, 
th1s angular difference is 
bound to make them sway when 
moving about. And there can 
be little doubt that many 
women add their own exaggera
tions to this fact and become 
much more distinct 'in their 
carriages than men. To this 
anatom~cal fact, (for those of 
us' who do. not deny our "feel
ings") it can be added that 
II • · h" II sw1tc 1ng makes· us feel 
charming, to say the least. 

In checking out the phy
siological differences between 
the sexes, we find that during 
and after that extraordinary 
stage of puberty, there are 
conspicuous hormonal differ
ences. It is essentially 
these secretions which directs 
the men towards "aggressive
ness" and the women towards 
"maternity". If it were not 
for the semilogical argument 
·that human beings are differ-
ent from anin,als, and there
fore no conclusion drawn from 
:animal experiments can be ap
plied to humans, I would in
troduce the scientific fact 
that female cats injected 
with testosterone (the male 
hormone) exhibited masculine 
behavior, while the male cats 
injected with estrogen and 
progesterone (female hormones) 
showed feminine behavior. ·· 

However, we do find a 
well-known French surgeon, 
Dr. Alexis Carrel, saying 

in his noted work, Man the 
Unknown: "The differences 
existing between man and wo
man are of a more fundamental 
nature. Tfiey are caused by 
the very structure of the 
tissues and by the impregna
tion of the enti~e organism 
with specific chemical sub
stances ' secreted by the ova
ry. 

Ignorance of these fun
damental facts has led pro
moters of feminism to believe 
that both sexes should have 
the same responsibilities. 
In reality, woman differs pro
foundly from man. Everyone of 
the cells of her body bears 
the mark of her sex .... Women 
should develop their aptitudes 
in accorda~ce with their own 
nature without imitating the 
males and should not abandon 
their specific functions." 

Now let's cast a cursory 
glance into the educational 
field. Did you know the accu
sation that women talk more 
than men has its roots in a 
very concrete fact? On educa
tional tests given to young 
adults, women do consistently _ 
better in areas involving ver-
bal ski+ls, while men do bet
ter in areas involving mathe
matical skills. In other 
areas dealing with thinking 

- patterns, women have t he ten
dency to think more giobal and 
are easily influenced by their 
environment, while men have 
the tendency to think more 
analytical and dissect the 
whole into its component parts; 
So perhaps. the accusation that 
women are more easily s~de
tracked or swayed also has 
some validity ~ 

Returning to our original 
question after digesting the 
above material, perhaps your 
response is more qualitative 
and broader i~ scope than it 
was initially. Yes, women are 
physically different from men, 
but the differences do not be
gin or end here. They stretch 
into the psychological and 
emotional .spheres as well. 
And these differences do. not 
oppose eacQ other, but rather 
compliment each other-~to make 
the women more -feminine and 
the men more masculine. 

..... :.. ...... ~ 
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Book Review ________ _ 

REGULATING THE POOR: THE 
FUNCTIONS OF PUBLIC WELFARE 

by Frances Fox Piven and 
Richard A. Cloward 

(Vintage Books) 

Contrary to the popular 
view which maintains that 
government relief policies are 
gradually developing ~o become 
"more responsible, humane, and 
generous," the authors of RE
GULATING THE POOR contend that . 
the expansion of relief ar
rangements and the greater e~
tension of relief benefits 
over the years are a response 
to periodic outbreaks of mass 
civil disorder which threaten 
the political stability of the 
nation. The book is ,actually 
about '~elief:gi~ipg and its 
uses ~n regulatini th~ politi
cal and economic .behavior of 
the poor." 

The Great Depression of 
the thirties saw , t~e emergence 
of the United States as a .mod
ern welfare state. The gov
ernment took an unprecedented 
initiative in d~veloping and 
regulating public programs to 
ease the .suffering of unem
ployment. This greater lib
eralization and "welfarism" 
took place amid nationwide un-

'rest--socialist marches, food 
riots, and other forms of civ
il disorder." Social Security, 
p~blic works programs, and the 
socialist-model Tennessee Val
ley Authority were all created 
during this period. 

During the post-depres
sion forties and fifties, many 
New Deal social welfare pro-· 
grams faded and ·government re~ 
li~f policy .became stringent. 
These were prosperous years 
and the intent of government 
relief policy was to force . 
more people into the labor 
market, particularly the cheap 
la~or force. As the govern
ment became more .reluctant to 
mete out welfare benefits, 
more and more people were 
forced to accept menial labor 
in the desperate struggle for 
survival.-

During the prosperous 
sixties, the unrest which had 
been building during the past 
few decades detonated the most 
explosive wave of civil disor
der since the Civil War. To 
pacify the millions of angry 
and frustrated poor, the gov
ernment responded with its 
entourage of "Great Society" 
social welfare programs such 
as the Youth Corps, Job Corps, 
and Manpower programs. Legis~ 
lation for educational, finan-

. cial aid for minority groups 
was passed. Unemployment in
surance, m~dic~re, and medi~ · 
catd benefits were readily 
made available. 

This was not in response 
to the suffering of the poor, 
for the need of the poor had 
always been there as evidenced 
by the fact that millions were 
readily found eligible for the 
benefit programs. The point 
the authors are trying to make 
by citing these historical 
cases is that the function of 
public welfare is the control, 
pacification and regulation of 

. the needy. 

NAKED NOMADS: UNMARRIED MEN 
IN AMERICA 

byGeorge Gilder 
(The New York Times Book Co.) 

Men need marriage for 
psycho-biological stability. 

·For most men, to remain per
·sistently single is to court 
trouble. Men need durable 
ties to ' women to discipline 
them for a · civilized life, or 
they become a menace to soci
ety and to th~mselves. Thus, 
"our major social problem ... 

. comes from single men, the 
very p_eople who have apparent
ly best achieved the national 
ideal of independence and 
freedom. The most liberated 
Americans are also the most 
afflicted--and affli.ctiye." 
This is the case presented by 
George Gilder in his provoca
tive and timely book, NAKED 
NOMADS: UNMARRIED MEN IN 
AMERICA. 

Despite his entertaining 
style and cultural prejudices, 
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which detracted from the 
sociological impact of his 
study, the author raises some 
interesting and valid points · 
that desperately need airing 
in. our age of ·social anarchy. 
The author~ nevertheless, suc
ceeds in destroying some of 
the myths fostered by Women's 
Lib in regard to gender iden
tification, sexual roles, and 
marriage. However, in ~~me. 

places the erotic language is 
so brash, the b~ok stands in 
danger of being classified as 
trivia for a "pop culture" 
mentality . 

· NAKED NOMADS . car~fully . 
identifies from the bachelor 
life-style a pattern which "is 
marked by . lack of sustained 
commitment and lack of orien
tation toward the future. The 
single ~n tends to move from 
one sexual partner to another, 
from job to job, city to city, 
rotating his life without 
growth or progress. And when 
a man gets divorced or wid
owed, he tends to revert in 
many aspects to the tempera
ment of the never-married sin
gle man." This bachelor 
pattern is substantiated by 
some striking data on the in
come, physical and mental 
hea·lth, and criminal activity 
of single men in America. 

George Gilder fdrcefullj 
and convincingly establishes 
the importance of hormonal in
fluences on behavioral differ
ences between men and women, 
and the need to. have sexually 
differentiated roles in soci
ety in order to allow men to 
assert their manhood and af
firm a male sexual identity-
that ·"powerful group of 
drives that," unfortunately, 
"lack a specific shape or 
clear, ultimate resolution in 
modern society." _ 

Men, · he says, need an 
identity which derives from 
experiences and actions that 
feel distinctively male--"a 
mode of sexual validation that 
is the co~nterpart of the fe
male potential for · procrea~ 

tion." Without this identity, 
which is partially achieved by 
the biological and sexual ties 
provided by marriage and chil
dren, men are in a state . of 
constant flux. 

• 



• Only complete way of life for . the better
ment of mankind 

• Only total unifying force man has ever 
known 

• Only system implementing purity. clean
liness. justice, and excellence in moral, 
spiritual, social. economical, and political 
affairs on an equitable basis 

ISLAM: THE RELIGION OF PEACE - The word 
"Islam" literally' means : · (I) peace; (2) submission. 
The word signifies complete submission to the Will 
of Allah, The One True God. 

OBJECT OF THE RELIGION - Islam provides its 
followers with a perfect code, whereby they may 

· work out what is noble and good in man, and thus 
maintain peace between man and man . · 

THE PROPHET OF ISLAM - Muhammad, popularly 
known as the Prophet of Islam, was, however, the 
last of the Prophets. Muslims, i.e., the followers of 
Islam, accept all such prophets of the. world, includ
ing . Abraham, Moses and Jesus, as revealed by the 
Will of Allah for the guidance of humanity . 

THE QUR 'AN - The Scripture bf the Muslims is the 
Qur'an. Muslims believe in the Divine origin of every 
other sacred book. Inasmuch as all such previous 
revelations have become corrupted through human 
interpolation, the Qur'an, the last Book of Allah came 
as a recapitulation of the former scriptures. 

ARTICLES OF FAITH IN ISLAM - These are seven 
in number: Belief in (I) Allah; (2) Angels; (3) ~ooks 

from Allah; (4) Messengers from Allah; (5) the 
Hereafter; (6) the- Pre measurement of good and evil; 
(7) Resurrection after death . 

PILLARS OF ISLAM - These are five in number: 
(I) Declaration of faith in the Oneness of Allah, and 
in the Divine MessengershipofMuhammad : (~)Prayer: 
(3) Fasting ; (4) Alms-giving: (5) Pilgrima~e to the 
Holy Ka'aba at Mecca . 

ATTRIBUTES OF ALLAH - The Muslims worship 
One God, Allah - the Almighty, the Ali-Knowin~. the 
All-Just, the Cherisher of All the worlds. the Friend. 
the Helper. There is none like Him. Hl· has no 
partner. He is neither begotten nor has He bcgottcn 
any son or daughter. llc is.iRdivisihle in Pcrson. lie 

• A proven system ot social justice for all 
people and societies 

• Most relevant ideology for the struggling 
racial and ethnic minoriti~s 

• The only Revolutionary Doctrine that is· 
based 011 the soundest sources and . has 
withstood tlte centuries of failure and 
ohspleteness 

is the Light of the llcavcns and the 1-:arth. thc 
Merciful, the Compassionate. thc Clorious. thc 
Magnificent. the Beautiful. the l'tcrnal. the lnfinitl'. 
the First and the Last. 

FAITH AND ACTION - Faith without action is a 
dead letter. Faith by itself is insufficient, unless 
translated into action. A Mus·lim believes in his own 
personal accountability for his actions in this life and 
the Hereafter. Each must hear his own burden and 
none can expiate for another's sin. 

CAPABILITIES OF MAN IN ISLAM - The Muslim 
;believes in the inherent sinlessness of man's nature, 
which, made of the best fibre, is capab le of unlimited 
progress and development. 

EQUALITY OF MANKIND AND THE BROTHER
HOOD OF ISLAM - Islam is the religion of the 
Unity of All~h and the equality of mankind. Line
age, riches and family honors are accitlental things: 
virtue and the service of humanity are matters of real 
merit. Distinctions of color, race and creed arc 
unknown in the Principles 'of Islam. 

KNOW LED(; I-: - The pursuit of knowledge is a duty 
in Islam, and if is the acquisition of knoweldge that 
n\akes men superior even to angels. 

SANCTITY OF LABOR - Every labor which enables 
man to live honestly is respected. Idleness is deemed 
a sin. 

CHARITY - All the !'acuities of man have been given 
to him as a trust from · Allah for th~.: benefit of his· 
fellow-creatures. It is man's duty to live for others. 
and his charities must he applied without any 
dist' inction of persons.· Charity in Islam brings man 
nearer to Allah . Charity and the giving of alms 
have been madc obligatory. anti every person who' 
possesses property above a certain limit has to pay a 
tax. lt:vicd on t)1e ric)1 for the benefit of the poor . 

THE ISLAMIC PARTY IN NORTH AMERICA 
National · Headquarters, Masjid ui-Ummah (The Community Mosque) 

no Park Road N.W.~ Washington, D.C. 20010 • (202) 291-23Q.Q 
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